SUMMARY OF THE BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING - FEBRUARY 6. 1979,

Pam Gibbs has kindly offered to organize this year's Monte Carlo Night. It is being held on Saturday, March 10, 1979. Starting time - 8:30 p.m., \$1.00 per person. Many people n our area have been very kind in contributing prizes for this night and this is greatly appreciated by our Association.

Joanne Stevens, General Manager of the Gloucester Fair spoke to our Executive this evening. The Fair has set up an audio-visual display which explains the history of fairs and many other attractions that go along with fairs. Lois Kemp and her Fun Fair Board would like to view this audio-visual display and the BCA agreed to add it to the agenda of an upcoming General Meeting.

Another play at Emily Carr Middle School is scheduled for Saturday, March 10, 1979 at 2:00 p.m. The play is "Cinderella", price \$1:00 per child. Chuck Conway requires assistance in running this play. If anyone could spare the time please contact Chuck at 824-3631.

A motion was made by John Pollard (Youth Activities), seconded by Al Haggerty (1st Vice-President) and carried that the BCA's disco equipment be offered for sale in the BANAR.

John Pollard also reported that Day Camp will run from July 9th to August 17th, 1979. An ad for a director and camp counsellors will be in the February BANAR.

Gerry Beament (Sports) stated that there will be a reduction of \$8:00 at sports registrations for people who will assist in the Canteen at the Arena (i.e. for Football, Little League, Boys Hockey, Girls Ringette and Girls Competative Fastball).

The Gloucester Guide would like to purchase the printing press. A motion was made by ichelle Ashdown and seconded by Colin Sangster that we sell the printing press to the Gloucester Guide. Carried.

The 1979 membership campaign has finished. If anyone was missed or are in need of a membership card, please contact Phil Chartrand at 824-6379.

The shopping centre on the southwest corner of Innes Road and Bearbrook will officially open on May 1, 1979. There will be, among others, the following stores: Toronto-Dominion Bank, Pinto, Parker Cleaners, a travel agency, a florist and two restaurants. In the upstairs area there will be a number of offices including a lawyer's office and a medical office.

A meeting is being held on Tuesday, February 20, 1979 at Glen Ogilvie School with regard to the quarry blasting problem. A flyer will be distributed in the northern part of the Hamlet notifying homeowners of this.

Colin Sangster reported that the IBM typewriter which was rented in the past has now been purchased for the use of the BCA.

Vandalism has been occurring in the Hamlet and it was decided by the Executive that a Sub-Committee be formed to:

- 1) investigate and recommend action(s) to be taken re the \$700 \$800 damage caused to the skating shack in Bearbrook Park, and
- 2) discuss and propose activities, actions or whatever to reduce the occurrence of vandalism in Blackburn in the future.

Al Haggerty, 1st Vice-President, will head the Sub-Committee and he will be assisted by Barry Parsons, Michelle Ashdown, Eldon Kemp and John Pollard.